
MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

 
  

 

The Dustin Road Bridge Project:   

 

 

THE KLIA SPRING MEETING  
 

The Spring meeting will be held Saturday June 13th at 

9:30am at the Forestport Town Hall. We will start with a 

cup of coffee or juice and a danish at 9:00 followed by 

the meeting. 

 

As usual, there will be a lot to discuss at this meeting so 

don’t miss it. Don’t forget to send in your membership 

application or bring it to the meeting along with your 

dues to renew your KLIA membership.  

 

KLIA CONTACTS 
 

President: Al Candido:  534-9563 

     831-2302 

Vice president: Bill Miller:  794-5058 

     831-2205 

    wmm315@aol.com 

Secretary:  John Fox:  831-5650 

    KayutaFox@aim.com 

Treasurer: : Dave Wallace  941-4758 

 

Board member: Wink Doolittle:  831-3921 

  Don Lenczewski 205-4002 

  John Duda   

 

Contact information for board members and officers that 

are elected at the Spring meeting will be available on the 

KLIA webpage. If you have any suggestions, questions or 

concerns please do not hesitate to contact any of us! 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

 
I am happy to report that as of May 18, 2015 our 

Adirondack Bank account has a balance of 

$15,351.81. The First Source checking and savings 

accounts were closed, and remaining balance of 

$567.50 was moved into the Adirondack Bank 

checking account. An audit was completed in May 

2015 by the board appointed audit committee and 

account activity and balances from 2014 to current 

were reviewed and verified with zero discrepancies. 

Our net-net (revenue minus expenses) for 2014 was 

a negative $5667.75. Below is a highlighted      

breakdown: 

 

Expenses 

2014 expenses totaled $9,204.75. Larger expenses 

include $3,700 Fish Stocking; $720 for website 

(2013-2015); Newsletter for $417.00; Ski school 

shirts for $1605.00, and Ski Show donation for 

$1,000. The remainder of expenses totaling $1762.75 

represent costs for other annual lake events, such as 

the Pancake breakfast, Island Picnic, Board       

Meetings, and Land picnic. 

 

Deposits 

2014 total deposits (include memberships, donations, 

merchandise) were $3,534.00. Our largest source of 

income remains membership dues. We continue to 

have a significant amount of interest and donations 

for fish stocking with 2014 donations totaling 

$295.00. 

 

Memberships 

We have received 10 pre-paid 2015 KLIA         

memberships. Our 2014 paid KLIA membership was 

down 48 members from 2013 and represents a total 

2014 membership of 120. We thank all those     

members for the current and past donations. 
 

    David H. Wallace Jr. 
    Treasurer 

 

 

Summer 2015 



NOMINATING COMMITTEE 

 
There were no vacancies on the board this year but if  

anyone is interested in joining the board, please contact 

any of the current board members or the nominating    

committee—Frank Marfone (Chairman), Wink Doolittle, 

Bill Miller, Justin Wilcox, and Debbie Belmont 

 

The Nominating Committee of the KLIA unanimously 

recommends the following as officers for 2015: 

 

President—Al Candido 

Vice-president—Bill Miller 

Treasurer—Dave Wallace 

Secretary—John Fox 

 

And as board members: 

 

Wink Doolittle 

Don Lenczewski 

John Duda 

Carrie Kifner 

Aaron Labella 

 

Thank you!          Frank Marfone, Chairman 
 

 

FUN THINGS ON KAYUTA LAKE 
 

Each year, the KLIA tries to bring the people of Kayuta 

Lake together.  Member volunteers try to accomplish this 

through a variety of fun family oriented events that allow 

you to get to know your lake neighbors and  to help you 

have a summer that you and your family will remember 

for years to come. 

1. Island Family Fun Day: 
 

This fun will continue in 2015. Saturday July 25 (rain 

date July 27). Time for this spectacle is 1pm and the    

location is none other than the islands.    ...or island if the 

lake level cooperates., 

 

KLIA will be providing (for paid members, their families 

and friends) grilled food by the expert grilling staff as 

appointed by KLIA caterer and friend Henry Alberico, 

thirst quenching beverages, and snacks. We are            

requesting  anyone that would like to bring a dish or    

dessert to put on the tables to please feel free to add to the 

mix. 

 

John Duda and his family will again provide the main 

entertainment, all your favorite island fun day ‘oldies but 

goldies’ and hottest new iTune downloads so be prepared 

with your red solo cup. We are very grateful to the 

Duda’s for their contribution to this event. 

 

2. Water Ski School on Kayuta Lake: 
 

Camp Mohawk Valley Waterski School will return to 

Kayuta Lake once again in 2015! Ski School will be held 

the weeks of August 3-7 and 10-14. There are currently 

openings for both weeks and all ski school students are 

invited to participate in the ski school show Saturday   

August 15th before the X-Squad Ski Show. The Serth 

family loves holding ski school at Kayuta Lake and hope 

for another successful season. Ski school will be held at 

the Corrigan residence and anyone interested in attending 

can call 518-864-5565 or email cmvski@aol.com for 

more information on ski school and how to enroll! 
 

Once again, Camp Mohawk Valley Ski School and the 

Kayuta Lake Improvement Association are sponsoring 

two “scholarships” to the ski school. Each student       

enrolled or interested in enrolling for ski school is       

encouraged to write a letter to ski school about why they 

would like to go to ski school, what they really enjoy 

about ski school and their favorite things they’ve learned 

or goals that they hope to attain at ski school. The letters 

may be mailed to the address below or emailed to 

cmvski@aol.com with the email subject ‘ski school     

letter’. All entries must be received by July 10th and only 

1 entry per student will be considered. Please be sure the 

students’ name, address, phone number and age are on the 

letter. The authors of the 2 most compelling letters will 

each win a free week at ski school, one winner being 

sponsored by the Kayuta Lake Improvement Association 

and the other by Camp Mohawk Valley Water Ski 

School. The winners will be announced on August 1st. 

Good luck to all and we will see you on the lake soon! 

Camp Mohawk Valley Ski School 

8496 Mariaville Road 

Pattersonville, NY 

12137 

 

3. Water Ski Show: 
 

The latest tradition will continue in 2015 with the annual 

Camp Mohawk Valley Exhibition Squad Water Ski 

Show! The X-Squad show is set for Saturday August 15th 

(rain date in August 16th) at 2pm with the Ski School 

show beginning at 1:00pm. As in previous years, the Ski 

School Show is open to ANY student who attends        

EITHER week of ski school at Kayuta Lake. Ski School 

kids are asked to arrive at 11:30am to prepare for the 

show. The X-Squad show will be as thrilling and exciting 

as ever with 3-tier pyramids, high flying jumpers and 

barefooters speeding by at up to 45 mph! The show will 

take place at the same spot as usual on the north side of 
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Dustin Bridge in front of the Corrigan’s house. The show 

space will be buoyed off and spectators are expected to 

anchor on the outside of the buoys for the safety of the 

skiers. The X-Squad is looking forward to yet another 

fantastic year on Kayuta Lake and will once again be 

hosting Pirate Night on the island following the ski show 

Saturday night. Pirate ship rides will be given to those 

wearing any pirate attire.  

 

4. KLIA Land Picnic 

 

The KLIA land picnic will be held on Saturday, August 

29th from noon till 4PM at the Kayuta Lake Campground 

pavilion. We decided to make the date earlier this year in 

the hopes of better weather, and convenience for those 

who close up camp early. As it was last year, the main 

dishes will be catered, and we would love for you to bring 

a favorite “pot luck” dish to share. Please bring your own 

beverages.  Catering, condiments, tableware, coffee, tea, 

and pavilion fees will be provided by the KLIA. There 

will be games, raffles, music, a bounce house, a popcorn 

or sno-cone machine, and tons of fun for the land lubber! 

The pickerel derby winners and other KLIA info will be 

announced. This is a great chance to socialize with your 

friends before the season winds down. Attendance has 

been good, but we would love to have ALL of you 

there! Anyone interested in volunteering to help set up, or 

clean up, give us a call at (315) 736-0380 weekdays, or 

831-2166 on weekends.  See you there! 

 

NYS DEC – Required Permits 
 

As an annual reminder, DEC permits are required for any 

work that causes a disturbance to the bed or the bank of 

our waterways. A permit is also required for any          

excavation or fill that is below the mean high water level, 

such as rip rap or  dredging. (Article 15). Permits are also 

required for any work within a wetland or within 100’. 

(Article 24). Permits may also be required by other   

agencies, such as NYS Canals or the US Army Corps of 

Engineers.    

 

Even if you don’t think you require a permit from DEC or 

other agencies – check check check.  

 

Written determinations can be provided by sending a 

written request along with the location (tax parcel      

number), written description of project and photos of the    

project area. If DEC concurs that no permit is required, 

they will respond in writing and you will have a           

permanent record if the project is ever questioned down 

the road. 

 

Oneida and Herkimer County projects are generally    

handled in the Utica Office. 

 

NYS DEC Room 1404 

Utica State Office Building 

207 Genesee St. 

Utica, NY 13501 

(315) 793-2554  

 

Permit applications are available online at 

www.dec.ny.gov and at many Town Offices or by calling 

the Utica DEC office. You may check basic maps by   

using the “Enviromapper” link on the DEC webpage. 

 

BOATER SAFETY COURSE 
 

The NYS Office of Parks, Recreation, and Historic     

Preservation reminds all boaters under 18 (born after May 

1, 1996) must obtain an approved Boating Safety        

Certificate to operate a motorboat in New York State. 

 

In an attempt to make New York waterways safer,     

Governor Andrew Cuomo signed a law requiring anyone 

born on or after May 1, 1996 who wants to operate a   

motorboat to obtain a Boating Safety Certificate by com-

pleting an approved eight-hour course. Courses may be 

completed and certificates obtained through the Office of 

Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation, U.S. Power 

Squadron, or the U.S. Coast Guard Auxiliary. A list of 

approved courses is available on the State Parks website 

http://nysparks.com/recreation/boating/boating-safety-

class.aspx. The state has also approved two online courses 

this year that are offered through boaterexam.com and  

boat-ed.com. Regardless of age, all personal watercraft 

(PWC) operators still need a Boating Safety Certificate. 

 

State Parks encourages everyone, regardless of age, to 

consider taking a boater education class to sharpen their 

nautical knowledge. 

 

For New Yorkers who have earned a Boating Safety    

Certificate, keeping track of it is even easier thanks to 

New York’s new Adventure License. New    Yorkers who 

have taken an approved safe boating course and received 

a Boating Safety Certificate, with just a few easy steps, 

can have the certification reflected as an anchor icon on 

their NYS Driver License, Non-Driver ID or Learner Per-

mit. The personalized Adventure License eliminates the 

need to carry a separate certificate. For more  information 

on the other benefits of getting an Adventure License, 

visit licensecenter.ny.gov. 

 
The KLIA will again sponsor a Boater Safety Course 

which will be held on June 27, 2015 at the Forestport 

Town Hall. This is an eight hour class that will be       
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presented by the Oneida County Sheriff’s Office. Upon 

successful completion of the course attendees will receive 

NYS certificates of completion that is required for any 

over the age of 10 to operate any motor boat, and those of 

any age to operate any PWC.   

 

There is no cost to attend and you must be at least 10 

years old. The class starts at 8:30. Preregistration is     

desired but not mandatory. You may call the Sheriff’s 

office at 765-2211 or go to  www.nysparks.state.ny.us/

recreation/boating/safety-courses.aspx to register for this 

class and for information on other courses being offered.   

 

The KLIA will provide coffee, juice and donuts. You 

should bring your own lunch as the class will take most of 

the day. 

  

FISH UPDATE & 2015 KLIA PICKEREL 

TOURNAMENT 

 
On June 14, 2014, the KLIA purchased and stocked 

1000 large mouth bass that were 6-8 inches in      

many areas of the lake at a cost of $3.70 per fish.  

 

This year, the KLIA will once again hold a summer 

long tournament. In an effort to increase participa-

tion and membership, the KLIA Board voted to open 

this year’s tournament to ALL.  

 

We encourage all members to enter, have some fun, 

and perhaps even win. It is interesting to note that in 

2013, our inaugural season-long tournament drew 27 

entries who submitted 146.61 pounds of fish. In 

2014, entries dropped to only 12 entries who submit-

ted 75.04 pounds of fish. In order to continue this 

great event, we would like to see an increase in    

participation. Remember, it only takes one big fish to 

win! 

 

TOURNAMENT RULES 

 
The tournament will be held between June 15th and    

August 31st, 2013. 

 

Contestant will be required to pre-register at: “THE  

STATION COUNTRY STORE”. The cost to enter is 

$5.00 for paid KLIA members. Non-members can enters 

at a cost of $20, which will include an optional one-year 

KLIA membership. Applications will be available on site.  

Entry fee will cover the contestants immediate family. 

 

Entry fees must be paid at the time of initial entry and 

will be verified before any prizes are awarded. Winners 

will be notified by telephone and award mailed to the ad-

dress provided since the KLIA Land Picnic will be held 

prior to the end of this year’s tournament.  

 

All fish entered must appear “fresh-caught“, not           

previously frozen  and only from Kayuta Lake. Weighted 

fish will disqualify contestant.  (Please be fair and com-

pete honestly). 

 

Weights recorded by store personnel are final and entry 

times are limited to normal store hours. (6:00am-

10:00pm, 11:00pm on weekends). Fish must be bagged 

before entering store. Plastic bags will be provided. Re-

member, be considerate, their customers come first. Dis-

posal of all fish is the sole responsibility of the contestant. 

(Please do so in a responsible manner). 

 

Three prizes will be awarded, all $100.00 gift cards from 

Bass Pro Shops along with a winner’s plaque. 

 

Prize #1 for heaviest single pickerel entered during the 

event . 

Prize #2  for heaviest (total) of combined pickerel caught 

and entered in one day. 

Prize #3  for heaviest (total) of combined pickerel caught 

and entered during the entire event. (Total weight will be 

tallied after August 31st).  

 

Please remember that all fishermen must abide by the 

laws set for the area which include size and catch limits 

even for pickerel. 

  

2014 Tournament Winners 

Congratulations to the winners of the 2014 season-long 

KLIA pickerel derby.  

 

Heaviest single fish—David Kardash (2.23 pounds) 

Heaviest one day total—David Kardash (14.045 pounds) 

Heaviest event total-Tim Noga (29.575 pounds) 

 

SEPTIC SYSTEMS 
 

For those who wish to test their septic systems to be sure 

they are not leaching any waste into the lake, test kits are 

available at most KLIA events or contact any of the board 

members. Kits are $4.00 each. 

 

NYS CANALS 
 

Anyone looking for information regarding the permitting 

procedures or applications can access their website at 

www.canals.ny.ny.gov. Search under tab “Doing       

Business” then “Real Property”.  

 

Hard copies of the permit applications and instructions 

are available for those who do not have Internet access. 
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These documents along with a hard copy set of maps of 

Kayuta Lake and the Black River are located in the     

Assessor’s Office at the Town of Forestport Town Hall, 

Woodhull Rd., Forestport.  

 

The NYS Canals’ contact person for Kayuta Lake is: 

Kevin Lamphere – Permit Engineer 

NYS Canal Corporation 

(315) 733-9530 

Kevin.lamphere@canals.ny.gov  

 

TRASH DAYS 
 

The Town of Remsen is excited to offer a newly          

developed Town of Remsen Recycling Program to its 

residents in 2015. The opportunity to participate in the 

Recycling Program will be made available to all property 

owners in the Town of Remsen and will operate on the 

grounds of the Town of Trenton Recycling Center. The 

rules and procedures for the program are available at the 

Remsen Town Hall. Please contact the Remsen Town hall 

at 315 831-5558 with any question that you might have. 

 

Under the Recycling Program, Remsen property owners 

are entitled to the privilege of visiting the Town of    

Trenton Recycling Center on a dedicated Town of     

Remsen Day each month. You are free to bring pick-up 

truckloads of items at your convenience during the hours 

of operation from 2 pm-8pm on the 3rd Monday of each 

month. You may visit the center as many times as you 

would like on Remsen days during the hours of operation. 

The only restriction is a limit of 4 car tires off the rims 

per property owner on each Remsen Day. 

 

You must visit the Remsen Town Hall and provide proof 

of ownership of a parcel of land within the boundaries of 

the Town of Remsen (You must provide a current Town 

and County tax bill). You will then sign a registry in   

exchange for an official identification token.  

 

The Town of Forestport dump days are June 13th, at Bear 

Creek Road and Sept 13th at the Town Barn on Route 12. 

Both days are from 8:30am to 2:00pm for Town property 

owners. Visit the website for more details: 

www.townofforestport.org. 

 

The Town of Remsen will once again be holding a free 

trash day for all property owners in the township. The 

trash day will be held at the Highway Garage located on 

Phelps/Buck Rd. in Remsen on Saturday, September 13th 

from 7:00am until 3:00pm. If you own property in the 

Town of Remsen you are eligible to participate. Property 

owners will be allowed one permit per parcel and all par-

ticipants will need a permit. Permits may be picked up at 

the Town Hall Monday through Friday 8:00am until 

3:00pm, or at the Town Clerk’s Office Mondays 5:00pm 

until 7:00pm, Thursday 6:00pm until 8:00pm. You may 

bring one pickup truck load per permit. 

AROUND THE COMMUNITY 

Kayuta Lake Campground has re-opened its boat launch 

to the public for the 2015 season on a trial basis. The  

2015 Launch Fee is $7.00 (tax included). 

 

Launch Guidelines: 

 Launch will be accessible May 15th to October 14th 

only. 

 Launch is closed to the public on holiday weekends 

(Memorial Day, July 4th & Labor Day weekends). 

 Launch will be open during office hours ONLY. Of-

fice hours are Sunday-Thursday 9am-4:30pm, Friday 

& Saturday 9am-7pm 

 The 5mph Speed Limit on Campground Rd and in-

side the campground will be strictly enforced. Please 

drive slowly. 

 Launch fee covers Boat Launch ONLY. Access to 

campground facilities (pool, beach, games, play-

ground, entertainment, etc.) is restricted to our regis-

tered campers only. 

 Launch pass is a single use pass. Good for 1 boat on 1 

day. Multiple boats require multiple passes. 

 You must stop at office to get your launch pass BE-

FORE proceeding to the launch area. 

 

Please, for the safety of the campers & the continued 

availability of the launch, we request that the above 

guidelines be followed by everyone wishing to use the 

launch. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation! 

Mike & Karin Caccavale 

 

Kayuta Lake Campground 

10892 Campground Rd 

Forestport, NY 13338 

Phone: (315) 831-5077  

 

KLIA MERCHANDISE 

For 2015, we have the following items available for sale:  

 Welcome To Kayuta Lake signs made of wood and 

twigs for $12.00. 

 Kayuta Lake Can Koozies insulators to keep cans/

bottles cold $3.00. 

 Kayuta Lake coffee mugs stoneware/ceramic for 

$6.00. 

 Kayuta Lake insulated travel mugs plastic for $5.00. 

 KLIA key floats for $3.00. 

 KLIA LED light key rings for $3.00. 

 KLIA Christmas ornaments for $6.00. 
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 KLIA Pub glass (16oz) for $4.00. 

 Kayuta Lake stuffed moose for $8.00. 

 

Items will be on sale at the Spring meeting and the Land 

Picnic. If you would like to purchase any item at any 

other time, please contact Bill Miller and I will direct you 

or create an order for delivery. We are also researching 

the availability of baseball caps since there has been a 

great deal of interested expressed to have them added. 

 

There are also a limited number of fleeces and hooded 

sweatshirts this year which are left over from the order 

done in 2014. Cost will be $30 for the fleece and $35 for 

the hooded sweatshirts. If you ordered any of these items 

but have not recived them, please let us know. We do 

have orders from last year that have not been delivered. If 

you have any questions please contact Bill Miller at 831-

2205 or Bill@KayutaLakeNY.com. 

 

KLIA Dot Com 
 

As with any organization, communication to all mem-

bers is our biggest challenge. KLIA has used many 

types of communication to let all members know what’s 

going on. The newsletter has been our traditional 

method but recently we’ve expanded to include email 

and the KLIA web page at www.KayutaLakeNY.com. 

All    members are entitled to access the website so if 

you still need your user ID and password please contact 

me at Bill@KayutaLakeNY.com. In addition to the web 

page, you can also “friend” the Kayuta Lake Improve-

ment   Association on Facebook to see important notices 

and post your comments and questions. 

 

Please include your email address on your annual     

membership form so that we can send you your secret 

code to access the website. This email address will not 

be added to the KLIA email list unless you specifically    

request it to be. We are all sympathetic to the problem 

of email overload and we don’t want to end up in your 

SPAM filter! 

As always, if you have any suggestions, questions, or 

comments please don’t hesitate to contact me at             

Bill@KayutaLakeNY.com or 831-2205. 

KAYUTA LAKE CRITTERS 

 
If you’ve gone looking for raptors on a clear day, your 

heart has probably leaped at the sight of a large, soaring 

bird in the distance– perhaps an eagle or osprey. But if it's 

soaring with its wings raised in a V and making wobbly 

circles, it's likely a Turkey Vulture. These birds ride ther-

mals in the sky and use their keen sense of smell to find 

fresh carcasses. They are a consummate scavenger, clean-

ing up the countryside one bite of their sharply hooked 

bill at a time, and never mussing a feather on their bald 

heads. They are large dark birds with long, broad wings. 

Bigger than other raptors except eagles and condors, they 

have long "fingers" at their wingtips and long tails that 

extend past their toe tips in flight. When soaring, Turkey 

Vultures hold their wings slightly raised, making a ‘V’ 

when seen head-on. 

 

Turkey Vultures appear black from a distance but up 

close are dark brown with a featherless red head and pale 

bill. While most of their body and forewing are dark, the 

undersides of the flight feathers (along the trailing edge 

and wingtips) are paler, giving a two-toned appearance. 

They are majestic but unsteady soarers. Their teetering 

flight with very few wingbeats is characteristic. Look for 

them gliding relatively low to the ground, sniffing for 

carrion, or else riding thermals up to higher vantage 

points. They may soar in small groups and roost in larger 

numbers. You may also see them on the ground in small 

groups, huddled around roadkill or dumpsters.  

 

Turkey Vultures are common around open areas such as 

roadsides, suburbs, farm fields, countryside, and food 

sources such as landfills, trash heaps, and construction 

sites. On sunny days, look for them aloft as early as 9 

a.m.; in colder weather and at night they roost on poles, 

towers, dead trees, and fence posts. It  uses its sense of 

smell to locate carrion. The part of its brain responsible 

for processing smells is particularly large, compared to 

other birds. Its heightened ability to detect odors—it can 

detect just a few parts per trillion—allows it to find dead 

animals below a forest canopy. 

 

The Turkey Vulture maintains stability and lift at low alti-

tudes by holding its wings up in a slight dihedral (V-

shape) and teetering from side to side while flying. It flies 

low to the ground to pick up the scent of dead animals. 

 

Not everyone sees vultures as a creepy harbinger of 

death—many see them as sacred for their cleanup role. 

Tibetan Buddhists practice “sky burials,” where animals, 

usually vultures, consume their dead. Similarly, Zoroas-

trians offer their dead to be consumed by vultures on a 

raised platform, called a dakhma. They regard vultures 

are precious animals that release the soul from the body. 

However, in parts of urban India, where vultures have 

become scarce because of accidental poisoning by a live-

stock anti-inflammatory drug, not enough vultures remain 

to meet the demand and some people have turned to bur-

ial.  

 

The word vulture likely comes from the Latin vellere, 

which means to pluck or tear. Its scientific name, Ca-

thartes aura, is far more pleasant. It means either “golden 

purifier” or “purifying breeze.” 



 

In cowboy movies the bad guy usually threatens to leave 

the hero in the desert for the buzzards, meaning the vul-

tures. Although buzzard is a colloquial term for vulture in 

the U.S., the same word applies to several hawks in 

Europe. In fact, the Rough-legged Buzzard (Buteo 

lagopus) of Europe is the same species as the Rough-

legged Hawk of North America.  

 

Turkey Vultures eat carrion, which they find largely by 

their excellent sense of smell. Mostly they eat mammals 

but are not above snacking on reptiles, other birds, am-

phibians, fish, and even invertebrates. They prefer freshly 

dead animals, but often have to wait for their meal to sof-

ten in order to pierce the skin. They are deft foragers, tar-

geting the softest bits first and are even known to leave 

aside the scent glands of dead skunks. Thankfully for 

them, vultures appear to have excellent immune systems, 

happily feasting on carcasses without contracting botu-

lism, anthrax, cholera, or salmonella. Unlike their Black 

Vulture relatives, Turkey Vultures almost never attack 

living prey. 

 

On the ground they move with ungainly hops and are less 

agile than Black Vultures. Often, especially in the morn-

ing, they can be seen standing erect, wings spread in the 

sun, presumably to warm up, cool off, or dry off. Outside 

of the breeding season, Turkey Vultures form roosts of 

dozens to a hundred individuals. When Turkey Vultures 

court, pairs perform a "follow flight" display where one 

bird leads the other through twisting, turning, and flap-

ping flights for a minute or so, repeated over periods as 

long as 3 hours. Migrating flocks can number in the thou-

sands. At carcasses, several Turkey Vultures may gather 

but typically only one feeds at a time, chasing the others 

off and making them wait their turn. Despite their size, 

Turkey Vultures are often driven off by smaller Black 

Vultures, Crested Caracaras, Zone-tailed Hawks, and 

other species. 

 

Turkey Vultures have been increasing in number across 

North America since the 1966, according to the North 

American Breeding Bird Survey. Partners in Flight esti-

mates a global breeding population of 18 million with 28 

percent spending some part of the year in the U.S., 9 per-

cent in Mexico, and 1 percent breeding in Canada. Turkey 

Vultures were threatened by side-effects of the pesticide 

DDT. Today they are among the most common large car-

nivorous birds in North America. However, because they 

live on rotting meat, like California Condors, they can fall 

victim to poisons or lead in dead animals. The main con-

cern is lead shot that ends up in carcasses or gut piles left 

by hunters. The animals eat the shot and eventually suffer 

lead poisoning. Other threats include trapping and killing 

due to erroneous fears that they spread disease. Far from 

it, vultures actually reduce the spread of disease. 

 

LOST AND FOUND 
 

If you have lost something and would like to let people 

know or if you’ve found something and would like to 

help find the owner send an email to Bill Miller at 

Bill@kayutalakeny.com. We will send out an email blast 

and place a notification on the KLIA webpage. 

 

Posting items on the Facebook wall is also a good way of 

locating missing items or helping a neighbor locate their 

lost items. 
 

 

 















July 2015 

S M Tu W Th Fr Sa

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

August 2015 

S M Tu W Th Fr Sa
      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      

June 2015 

Su M Tu W Th Fr S
 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30     

 Memorial Day: Monday May 25. Thanks to all who 

have sacrificed so much to protect our home and way of 

life! 
 

 Ski School: Monday, August 3 through 7 and August 10 

through 14 from 9:00 to 5:00 at the Corrigan beach.  

 Ski Show: Saturday, August 15 starting at 1:00pm (rain 

date Sunday, August 16). Contact Shawn Corrigan at 

794-6942. 

 Land Picnic: Saturday August 29 at 12:00 noon at the 

Kayuta Lake Campground pavilion.  

 Labor Day: Monday, September 7. 

Kayuta Lake Dates to Remember 

Summer 2015 

May 2015 

Su M T W T Fr Sat 
     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       

September 2015 

S M Tu W Th Fr Sa

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30    

 Boater Safetly Course: Saturday June, 27 at the       

Forestport Town Hall. 

 Island Fun Day: Saturday, July 25 at 1pm (rain date 

Sunday, July 26).  

 Annual Spring Meeting: Saturday,  June 13, 9:30am at 

the Forestport Town Hall - Come at 9:00am and have a 

cup of coffee or juice and a danish. 

 Pickerel Tournament: June 15 through August 31. The 

Station Country Store is our official weigh station.  





  

 

 


